
 

 

 

 

LONDON BOROUGH OF BARNET 

 

LAND AT / ADJACENT TO MORETON CLOSE & SALCOMBE GARDENS NW7 2PH 

(STOPPING UP ORDER No. 1 2018) 
 

NOTICE OF MAKING TO MAKE A STOPPING UP ORDER 

SECTION 247 TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 
 

 

NOTICE is hereby given that the London Borough of Barnet (“the Council”) acting in its capacity as local 

highway authority has made an Order on 11 September 2019 under section 247 of the Town and 

Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) (“the Act”) authorising the stopping up of the highways 

described in the Schedule below as shown hatched and shaded black on Drawing No. 11620-CIV-

750_B attached to the Order.   

 

The Order will enable the development of the Land at / adjacent to Moreton Close & Salcombe Gardens 

NW7 2PH as described in its Schedule to be carried out in accordance with the planning permission 

granted to Barnet Homes by the Council under Part III of the Act on 3rd February 2015 under reference 

number 15/00568/FUL and will be for no other purpose.  

 

Copies of the Order, the Schedule and the plan referred to in the Order may be obtained free of charge 

from The Traffic and Development Manager, Development Control Team – Traffic & Development 

Section, Development and Regulatory Services, London Borough of Barnet, 11th Floor, Barnet House, 

1255 High Road Whetstone, London N20 0EJ and may be inspected at the same address between the 

hours of 9am and 4.30pm Mondays to Fridays. 

 

Any person aggrieved by the making of the Order and desiring to question the validity of the Order (or of 

any provision contained therein) on the ground that the Order is not within the powers of the above Act 

or that any requirement of that Act or of any regulation made under the Act has not been complied with 

in relation to the Order, may, within 6 weeks from the date of the Order apply to the High Court for 

supervision or quashing of the Order or of any provisions contained therein 

 

Dated:  12th September 2019 
 
Signed: 

 
 

Jamie Blake 

Executive Director, Environment 

On behalf of the London Borough of Barnet 

 

 


